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We appreciate the interest of Dr. Katsumori and Dr. Yoshi-
kawa in our report [1], and we respect their valuable sugges-
tions. First, we agree with the opinion that computed tomog-
raphy (CT) is not the first line test to diagnose coronavirus 
disease 2019 (COVID-19). Real-time reverse transcriptase-
polymerase chain reaction (RT-PCR) is the reference stand-
ard for definitive COVID-19 diagnosis. The infection control 
unit in the CT suites requires specialized knowledge, equip-
ment, and manpower. Inadequate preparation and infection 
protocol may cause in-hospital transmission from the CT 
suites. Many patients undergoing CT scanning have under-
lying diseases (e.g., hypertension, diabetes mellitus, malig-
nancy, and so on). The COVID-19 pneumonia is likely to 
be serious in such patients [2] and, therefore, we have to be 
careful with infection control in the CT suites. However, CT 
may play a complementary or alternative role to the standard 
RT-PCR test because its sensitivity to detect COVID-19 lung 
diseases is reportedly higher than that of RT-PCR under cir-
cumstances of extremely high prevalence rates [3].

They also pointed out another important problem of aer-
osol infection. Regarding this problem, we addressed this 
concern in the reply to the letter to the editor from Dr. Joob 
and Dr. Wiwanitkit.

We examined nine patients (14 examinations) with 
COVID-19 in our hospital using CT, and performed our 
infection protection protocol for each of them. There has 

not been a single in-hospital transmission in the CT suite; 
however, the number of sampled patients is small.

As suggested, infection protection protocol is also impor-
tant in magnetic resonance imaging, angiography, nuclear 
medicine, and radiation therapy suites. We strongly believe 
that the infection control protocol should be similar in all 
the radiological suites. Two radiologic technologists should 
handle the patient, i.e., a “clean” technologist for scanning 
and a “contact” technologist for setting. Careful cleaning is 
also necessary after scanning of each COVID-19 patient, and 
air change should be performed, if necessary.
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